

JAMES E. TATE JR.
CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT PRO-TEMPORE
DISTRICT 1

MEMORANDUM

TO: LaJuan Counts, Director, Demolition and Construction Department

THRU: Public Health and Safety Standing Committee

FROM: Council President Pro Tempore James E. Tate Jr.

DATE: Thursday, January 25, 2024

RE: Demolition of Cadillac Middle School

Please respond to the following questions regarding Cadillac Middle School at 15125 Schoolcraft St.

- 1. Please confirm if Cadillac Middle School is on the Demolition and Construction Department's demolition list.
- 2. If Cadillac Middle School is in the demolition pipeline, when was the location added and where is it in the demolition pipeline?
- 3. Has an environmental site assessment occurred for Cadillac Middle School? If so, please share the results and any other notable characteristics about the building.

Thank you, Director Counts, for your attention to this matter. If there are any questions, please contact my Policy Analyst, Jai Singletary, at jai.singletary@detroitmi.gov.

Thank you,

CC: Honorable Council Members

Mr. Malik Washington, Mayor's Office Ms. Raquel Newell, Mayor's Office